
Bramhall and Cheadle Hulme South Area Committee                                                                                 Meeting:  31 January 2019

PROGRESS ON AREA COMMITTEE DECISIONS

Report of the Democratic Services Manager

There are no outstanding non-traffic items.

Please note that progress on traffic schemes are included in Appendix B of this progress report.

AGENDA ITEM



APPENDIX A
AREA FLEXIBILITY FUNDING 2018/19 

The remaining amounts available to be spent in 2018/19 are as follows:-
 £ Date Approved

Bramhall North Ward
Amount Available 2018/19 (£2,600.00 plus £2,432.47 carried forward from 2017/18) 5,132.47

Grants made
Friends of Bramall Hall and Park - transporting and re-erecting a redundant shed 400.00 19 April 2018
I Love Bramhall, I Love Cheadle Hulme and Friends of Lumb Lane Park - Paws and Play in the Park 500.00 19 April 2018
Holiday at Home – events for seniors 250.00 7 June 2018
North Park Seniors - monthly meetings 750.00 7 June 2018
I Love Bramhall, I Love Cheadle Hulme - The Big Bramhall Free Tea Party 600.00 7 June 2018
Bramhall Together Trust - events in Bramhall 500.00 7 June 2018
Friends of Heathbank Park - party in the park 125.00 7 June 2018
Stockport Carnival – cost of holding the carnival 50.00 12 July 2018
Manchester Football Club and Cheadle Hulme Cricket Club - defibrillator 250.00 9 August 2018
St Michael & All Angel's Parish Church – ‘Bramhall Remembers’ project 325.00 27 September 2018
Defibulous – defibrillator 200.00 13 December 2018

TOTAL COMMITMENTS 3,950.00
TOTAL AVAILABLE 1,182.47

Bramhall South & Woodford Ward 
Amount Available 2018/19 (£2,600.00 plus £4,645.67 carried forward from 2017/18) 7,345.67

Grants made
Friends of Bramall Hall and Park - transporting and re-erecting a redundant shed 400.00 19 April 2018
I Love Bramhall, I Love Cheadle Hulme and Friends of Lumb Lane Park - Paws and Play in the Park 500.00 19 April 2018
Holiday at Home – events for seniors 250.00 7 June 2018
I Love Bramhall, I Love Cheadle Hulme - The Big Bramhall Free Tea Party 600.00 7 June 2018
Bramhall Together Trust - events in Bramhall 500.00 7 June 2018
Friends of Heathbank Park - party in the park 125.00 7 June 2018
Stockport Carnival – cost of holding the carnival 50.00 12 July 2018
Manchester Football Club and Cheadle Hulme Cricket Club - defibrillator 250.00 9 August 2018
St Michael & All Angel's Parish Church – ‘Bramhall Remembers’ project 325.00 27 September 2018

TOTAL COMMITMENTS 3,000.00
TOTAL AVAILABLE 4,345.67



Cheadle Hulme South Ward 
Amount Available 2018/19 (£2,600.00 plus £5,518.35 carried forward from 2017/18) 8,218.35

Grants made
I Love Bramhall, I Love Cheadle Hulme and Friends of Lumb Lane Park - Paws and Play in the Park 250.00 19 April 2018
Holiday at Home – events for seniors 250.00 7 June 2018
I Love Bramhall, I Love Cheadle Hulme - The Big Bramhall Free Tea Party 600.00 7 June 2018
Friends of Heathbank Park - party in the park 750.00 7 June 2018
Stockport Carnival – cost of holding the carnival 50.00 12 July 2018
Manchester Football Club and Cheadle Hulme Cricket Club - defibrillator 500.00 9 August 2018
Cheadle and Gatley Junior Football Club - balls, equipment and venue hire 250.00 27 September 2018
Festive Friends - community Christmas dinner 1,000.00 8 November 2018
Friends of Hesketh Park and Mellor Green - seeds and plants 280.00 13 December 2018
Chelwood Foodbankplus - items of stock 500.00 13 December 2018
Friends of Wright's Wood - improvements to pond 1,000.00 13 December 2018

TOTAL COMMITMENTS 4,430.00
TOTAL AVAILABLE 2,788.35



APPENDIX B

Road Ward Description - Brief Date Received
and How

Legal
Date 

Issued / 
Public 
Notice 

End Date 

Objection
Works 

Ordered / 
Operative 

Date
 General Comments

Bramley Road, 
Bramhall

Bramhall 
South & 

Woodford

Investigate problem 
parking on Bramley Road 
between its junctions with 
Darwin Grove/Adelaide 

Road and Lumb Lane. In 
particular, parking on 
footways and around 

junctions. 

16/06/2016 
Lagan    

Agreed with HWS that access 
protect to be implemented prior 
to the end of the TRO 
investigation. Due to consultation 
response to reinvestigate TRO 
proposals. Following discussions 
residents will be reconsulted in 
2019.

Bramhall Park 
Road / Warren 

Close

Bramhall 
North

Parking issues on 
Bramhall Park Road and 

surrounding roads by 
drivers parking  

inconsiderately whilst 
visiting Bramhall Park

Cllr L Holt    

The initial proposals have been 
placed on hold due to ongoing 
discussions with Bramhall Hall 
about resolving parking issues 
when events take place  New 
proposals are now to be drafted 
up on new proposals for parking 
restrictions on roads around the 
area. Consulted with members in 
July. Residents to be consulted 
in Feb / Mar.

Queensgate 
Primary 

School, Albany 
Road, 

Bramhall

Bramhall 
South & 

Woodford

Request for additional 
TRO measures as 

vehicles are blocking 
entrance

Raised by Cllr 
Bagnall by e-mail 
27th March 2017

   

Investigation and proposals to be 
drawn to introduce further 
parking restrictions, Look at 
installing Access Protection 
Markings, Check walking route 
with a view of installing dropped 
kerbs / Tactiles if not already 
installed. Site visit to be carried 
out Feb / Mar to carry out 
observations for Access 
Protection Markings so that the 
works order can be placed.



Hall Road / 
Carrwood 

Road / 
Bramhall Lane 

South.

Bramhall 
North

Request for signage  to 
inform coach drivers to 

use specific route to 
Bramhall Hall to avoid 

weak bridge

Raised by Cllr 
Vine by e-mail 

18th September 
2017

   

Sign designs drawn up and sent 
to sign contractor 29/09/2017  for 
a cost estimate. E-mail received 
from Cllr Vine 23RD October 
2017 to inform to go ahead with 
intial sign review has it has been 
agreed costs would be split 
between Bramhall North Ward 
and Bramhall Hall

Hollythorn 
Road / Ack 
Lane West, 

Bramhall

Bramhall 
South & 

Woodford

Visibility problems when 
exiting Hollythorn Road 

onto Ack Lane West. 
Consider moving give 

way line out?

Raised by Cllr 
Bagnall    

Report to be presented at 
January Area Committee for 
approval for funds to carry out a 
feasibility study. Information 
passed to the Highwas Design 
Wednesday  February 2018 to 
start initial investiagtions. 
Highways  have completed 
design and awaiting comments 
from Network Management 
before sending out for costs, Oct 
/ Nov.Consultation letters  sent 
out in Oct / Nov to the shops and 
businesses. Results to be 
reviewed in Dec. Following 
discussions at the Area Briefing 
meeting 15th January the TRO's 
will be progressed Feb / Mar and 
build outs placed on hold until 
further instruction.

Ridge Park / 
Ack Lane East, 

Bramhall

Bramhall 
South & 

Woodford

Investigate to see if the 
junction markings can be 

brought forewards so 
visibility is improved.

Wednesday 24th 
January 2018 

Area Ward 
Meeting

   

Investigate to see if the junction 
markings can be brought 
forewards so visibility is 

improved. Plans to be drawn up 
for 'SLOW' markings Feb / Mar.

Athol Road, 
Bramhall

Bramhall 
South & 

Woodford
Parking issues

Raised by Cllr 
McGahan by e-

mail 29th 
January 2018

07/11/2018 
29/11/2018 YES  Report presented to the 

September Area Committee.



Claremont 
Drive / Hulme 

Hall Road, 
Cheadle 
Hulme

Cheadle 
Hulme 
South

School crossing person 
outside Cheadle Hulme 

School is concerned that 
motorists exiting 

Claremont Drive & turning 
left onto Hulme Hall Road 
are cutting the corner & 

putting the pupils walking 
home from school in 

danger

Raised by Cllr 
Wyatt by e-mail 

21st March 2018
   Investigate to see if footpath 

protection is needed.

Turves Road 
(Shops) 
Cheadle 
Hulme

Cheadle 
Hulme 
South

A resident of Marland 
Avenue  has asked if 
Disabled Bays can be 
installed in fron of the 

shops on Turves Road, 
opposite Highfield Road

Raised by 
resident via 

Verint Ref No 
101004581010

   

Investigation and proposals to be 
drawn to look at providing 
disabled bays outside of the 
shops Nos 136 - 148 Turves 
Road, Cheadle Hulme. Approved 
to investigate by Cllr Wyatt via e-
mail Wednesday 4th April 2018. 
Consultation letters to be sent 
out in October to the shops and 
businesses. Results to be 
reviewed in Jan and report 
prepared Mar / Apr Committee.

Marland Ave / 
Turves Rd and  
Richmond Rd / 

Turves Rd, 
Cheadle 
Hulme

Cheadle 
Hulme 
South

Parking issues  close to 
the junction

Raised by Cllr 
Wyatt by e-mail 
23rd April 2018

   

Site visits required to monitor 
parking took place June / July. 
Further site visits required Oct / 
Nov to see if there are problems 
with vehicles parking and a need 
to progress implementation of 
TRO. Further to be undertaken 
Feb / Mar with a view to consult.

Chester Road, 
Bramhall

Bramhall 
South & 

Woodford

Request for ATC Survey  
in the vicinity of No 390

Raised by Cllr 
Bagnall by e-mail 

4th May 2018
   

Investigate and look at ordering 
a ATC Survey for 1 weeks worth 
of data.

Acre Lane, 
Brmahall

Bramhall 
South & 

Woodford
Request for ATC Survey  

Raised by Cllr 
Bagnall by e-mail 

4th May 2018
   

Investigate and look at ordering 
a ATC Survey for 1 weeks worth 
of data



Ramillies 
Estate - 

Cranbourne 
Avenue, 
Cheadle 
Hulme

Cheadle 
Hulme 
South

Request to look at parking 
in the area as fire service 

struggled to get to 
destination due to 

inconsiderate parking

Raised by Cllr 
Wyatt by e-mail 
26th June 2018

   Investigation works to be 
progressed

Henley 
Avenue, 
Cheadle 
Hulme

Cheadle 
Hulme 
South

Proposed TRO for 
parking on one side near 
to right hand bend, and 
within property No 31

Raised by Cllr 
Wyatt by e-mails 
12/06/2018 and  

26/06/2018

   Investigation works to be 
progressed

Hursthead 
Infant School 

Kirkstead Road 
Cheadle 
Hulme 

Cheadle

Bramhall 
South & 

Woodford

Request to investigate for 
formal crossing / signage

Raised by Mary 
Robinson MP        

e-mail 
26/06/2018

   Investigation works to be 
progressed

Ladythorn 
Road to 

Rossall Drive, 
Bramhall

Bramhall 
North

Parking issues on 
Ladythorn Road to the 

junction of Rossall Drive

Raised by Cllr L 
Holt by e-mail 
23/07/2018

23/01/2019 
14/02/2019   Report to be submitted to 

November Committee

531 Chester 
Road, 

Woodford

Bramhall 
South & 

Woodford
ATC Survey request

Raised by Cllr B 
Bagnall by e-mail 

30/08/2018
   Order to be placed with TfGM for 

the ATC Survey

Queensgate 
Road, 

Bramhall

Bramhall 
North

Direction signage to ' 
Queensgate Tennis and 

Bowls Club'

Raised by Cllr L 
Holt by e-mail 
23/07/2018

  09/10/2018 
04/12/2018

Awaiting for Sports Club to come 
back to say they have funds for 
the signage

Albert Road, 
Cheadle 
Hulme

Cheadle 
Hulme 
South

Parking issues along the 
full length of Albert Road

Raised by Cllr M 
Hunter by e-mail 
8th August 2018

   

Site visits required to monitor 
parking currently taking place  
Nov. Consultation letters to be 
sent out with a view a report will 
be presented to Area Committee 
in the New Year



Fir Road, 
Bramhall

Bramhall 
North

Look at installing a 
Disable Bay on Fir Road, 

outside of the shops

Raised by Cllr L 
Holt by e-mail 
07/08/2018

   Investigation works to be 
progressed

Manor Road / 
Carrwood 

Road, 
Bramhall

Bramhall 
North ATC Survey requested

Raised by Cllr A 
Vine - Site 
meeting 

21/09/2018

   Order to be placed with TfGM for 
the ATC Survey

Bodmin Drive 
oof 

Dairyground 
Road, 

Bramhall

Bramhall 
North

Look at installing installing 
DYLs further both sides

Raised by Cllr A 
Vine by e-mail 

8th October 
2018

   

Investigation works to be 
progressed to introduce a TRO 
to extend parking restrictions to 
the first property on the RHS



APPENDIX C

DELEGATED BUDGETS 2018/19

Balances

Ward Balance b/fwd  from 
2016/18

Budget 2018/19 Present to next 
committee schemes

Approved Schemes Balance

Bramhall North 7,900 10,750 4,200 9,860 4,590
Bramhall South & Woodford 24,234 10,750 11,154 23,830
Cheadle Hulme South 23,345 10,750 941 35,154
Area Committee Totals 57,479 32,250 4,200 21,955 63,574

Bramhall North

Location Details Cost
Bramhall Park Road * Repair grass verge, install wooden posts £4,200

Lytham Drive, Seal Road and Dairyground Road, Bramhall ATC Surveys (2 Weeks) at 3 No Locations £1,200
Pennine Road Street Lighting improvements £3,610
Hartington Road, Bramhall - Near to Train Station KEEP CLEAR marking £100
Ladythorn Road / Dairyground Road, Bramhall Introduction of TRO for various parking restrictions £1,750
Manor Road, Bramhall ATC Surveys (2 Weeks) near to property NO 62 £400
Seal Road / Lytham Drive Area, Bramhall Refreshing of road markings £1,000
Ladythorn Road / Rossal Drive, Bramall TRO £1,800

Total £9,860

Bramhall South & Woodford

Location Details Cost
Chester Road, Bramhall ATC Survey (1 Week) near to property No 390 £250
Acre Lane, Bramhall ATC Survey (1 Week) near to property No 42 £250

Woodford Recreation Ground Installation of height barrier, wooden posts and drop posts to 
prevent unauthorised access £6,179

Chester Road, Woodford, Bramhall ATC Survey (2 Weeks) near to property No 531 £400
Moss Lane / Athol Road, Bramhall TRO £1,300
Ack Lane West / Yew Tree Park Rd, Bramall PV2 Survey £525
Ack Lane East / Oak Drive, Bramhall Dropped Kerbs £2,250

Total £11,154



Cheadle Hulme South

Location Details Cost
Outside of No 35 Hulme Hall Road, Cheadle Hulme Installation of 'Advisory Disabled Bay' £141
Park Road, within the vicinity of Manor Lodge TRO for Double Yellow Lines £650
Pingate Lane, Cheadle Hulme Edge line / centre  line around sharp bend £150

Total £941

* Scheme funding not yet committed


